
Natural Science Division 
SLO Advisory Committee Meeting  

Tuesday, June 4, 2013 
1:00 pm 

 
 
Attendees: Amy Grant, Nancy Freeman, William Keig, Jim Noyes and Jean Shankweiler. 
 
 

1.  ALC Report—Jim Noyes 
• An end of the year report will need to be submitted, but it isn’t due yet. 
• Jim Noyes will continue as facilitator for the next year, through the transition to the 

new software. 
 
 

2. Division Updates 
• Biology—Spring all sections assessed on scientific method. Biology 8, 11 and 12 

will be done in fall, they are not taught in the spring. 
• Chemistry—Chemistry 7B assessment for spring is complete.  In fall all courses will 

assess, “structural representation.” 
• Earth Science—no assessments in spring. 
• Compton—is on its own timeline.  Wanda Morris will be the new division dean and 

the transition will occur over the summer.  Astronomy and Physics is getting 
combined into one assessment.  There will be a new Compton representative in the 
fall, Dr. Keig is retiring. 
 
 

3. Other 
• Faculty suggested a template and framework of new assessments in advance will be 

helpful 
 


